SEWCC NEWSLETTER August 2013





August 2013

Officers and Board Members

President- Thomas Tobin

Co-Vice Presidents-Rebecca Tobin Ron Schluter

Treasurer- Connie Krueger

Secretary- Debbie Siltala

Advertiser- Bob Demjen

Quartermaster- Tom Andrekus

New Board Members:

Tom White and Renn Jachimowski

Old Board Members:

Mike Means, Mike Siltala, Dick Krueger, Kraig Manna

SEWCC Website: www.sewcc.com

Membership information: Kim or Kraig Manna at 262-553-1284 **REPORTS:**

Connie reported on the balance.

Quartermaster - There are still a few t-shirts to be picked up, contact Tom Andrekus if you didn't pick yours up yet. All the plagues are in for the show.

Advertiser -

Old business:

Thanks to Tom and Lori for hosting for the Bristol Progress Days Parade.

Thanks to Mike and Donna for hosting for the Genoa City Parade. We had seven cars.

Ron and Lynda enjoyed the Black Hills Corvette Run and would like to see our club organize such a run.

We received a thank you note from the Demjen family.

September Meeting will be held on September 7th on Bob Demjen's run.

NEW BUSINESS

Can cozies commemorating the $40^{\rm th}$ anniversary of our show have been ordered for the goody bags.

Hartnell has been actively promoting our car show and its new location.

Our club car show will be held on August 18. It will be held on the Hartnell Chevy dealer grounds. There is room for 160 show cars. The Bristol Fire Dept. will provide the food.

Pre-registration is appreciated. We have a total of 19 classes this year.

T-shirts will sell for \$15.00 at the show.

Please remember to bring your door prizes for our show. Also silent auction items and bagstuffing items.

On August 17th we will be doing bag stuffing for the show and Hartnell has asked that we help move cars off their lot so we will <u>meet at Hartnell at 3:30</u> to move cars and do the bag stuffing after. We also need to help move cars back to the lot after the show.

We still need more people to work the car show. Rebecca has sign-up sheets.

*****For those that are interested we will be having breakfast at Antonia's Pancake House 24207 75th Street, Paddock Lake before the show at about 6 am.

Congratulations to Tom and Sue Walther for a NCRS Top Flight Award for their 63.

UPCOMING RUNS

Road America is August $11 - 12^{th}$. Jim and Terese Rutkowski will be going. Anyone interested should give them a call.

Leinenkugel/ Octoberfest Run will be September 20th -22nd. Rebecca is checking into reserving a block of rooms. More information to follow,

Hartnell's Customer Appreciation Day will be September 7th. Tom 's 63 will be on display in Hartnell's showroom

September 7th will also be Bob Demjen's run. We will meet at the Stumble Inn Highway 45 and 142 at 11:00 am.

UPCOMING CAR SHOWS

Classic Cruise In Car Show.....Saturday, August 10th 10 - 3. Palmen Motors Hwy 50 Kenosha

Kenosha Classic Cruise-In....August 31st (rain date Sept 7th) 9 - 3. Enter at 56th St & 7th Ave Accepting donation of non-perishable food.

10th Annual Car Show to benefit Wounded Veterans....Sept 1st 8 - 4. Simmons Island, Kenosha. Show entry \$10. Also collecting items for Safe Harbor(not required)